area or circumference is given. The square may also be used to find the area of an ellipse.

Yours faithfully, G. B. GRAVE

"Brocodale," 121, Coventry Road, Market Harborough, Leics.

## To the Editor of the Mathematical Gazette Mathematics begins with Inequality

Dear Sir,—The statement of R. C. H. Tanner that "even the most rudimentary language contains comparatives" does not appear to be true. The Bantu languages of Africa are conspicuously lacking in comparatives and superlatives. Clumsy verbal constructions are necessary for comparison. In the local language, Luganda, the usual verb is a metaphor from beating someone in a contest or winning a court case. One thing is bigger than another if it "beats it in size", and it is biggest of a group if it "wins completely in size". If it is absolutely clear that you are talking about size, you could talk about one number "beating" another, but if you want to be clear about sentences such as "12 children are more than 5", and "5 children are better than 12", you would have to use the full construction.

On the other hand, there are straightforward concepts approximating to "equals", "add" (or "marry"), "take", "share", "count", etc

Yours truly, ARTHUR FRENCH

Makerere University College, Kampala, Uganda

## To the Editor of the Mathematical Gazette

DEAR SIR,—Whilst strenuously upholding the freedom, indeed the duty, of a reviewer to say what he believes I feel that your recent review of the O.E.E.C. publications on school mathematics should not pass without comment. The working parties which were gathered together were composed of authorities from many countries whose qualifications it would be hard to surpass, and bearing in mind the international standing of this journal it would be a pity if readers in Europe thought that teachers in England accept the criticisms made by your reviewer without dissent. Far from agreeing that the proposals are "extreme and eccentric" a number of us believe that they are the most important guide to teaching policy in mathematics to be published in recent years. and that they indicate the general direction which needed reforms should take. We cannot see that their main purpose is only to advance the starting point of the University course, rather we think they should be used to enrich the mathematical life of the majority of pupils. Agreement in principle, of course, does not imply support for every detail.

It is true that many English readers will find insufficient reasons for some of the specific topics which they propose to include in future syllabuses, but it is untrue that these topics merely reflect the research interests of the men who made them—except in so far as their interests are in teaching research, and this research is extremely relevant to the matter in hand. The case for expanding school instruction in the direction of modern algebra rather than in the direction of the alternatives given in your review rests on recent psychological work by Piaget and on pedagogical research in the classroom. The most pertinent parts of Piaget's writing are not yet available in English, and we have in this country far too little knowledge of the classroom activities which form the experimental basis for the views held by many of the Continental protagonists of reform. Classroom experience shows that school children take avidly to well-designed work on sets and relations; but if there is evidence that children do the same with Lebesgue integrals, tensors or distribution (?) it is new, and this journal should publish it.

Yours faithfully, T. J. FLETCHER

148 Lennard Road, Beckenham, Kent.

## THE MATHEMATICAL ASSOCIATION

The fundamental aim of the Mathematical Association is to promote good methods of Mathematical teaching. Intending members of the Association are requested to communicate with one of the Secretaries. The subscription to the Association is 21s. per annum and is due on January 1st. Each member receives a copy of the *Mathematical Gazette* and a copy of each new Report as it is issued.

Change of address should be notified to the Membership Secretary, Mr. R. E. Green. If copies of the *Gazette* fail to reach a member for lack of such notification, duplicate copies can be supplied only at the published price. If change of address is the result of a change of appointment, the Membership Secretary will be glad to be informed.

Subscriptions should be paid to the Hon. Treasurer of the Mathematical Association.

The Library of the Mathematical Association is housed in the University Library, Leicester.

Correspondence for the Problem Bureau should be addressed to Mr. G. A. Garreau, 90 Wyatt Park Rd., London, S.W.2.

The address of the Association and of the Hon. Treasurer and Secretaries is Gordon House, 29 Gordon Square, London W.C.1.